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Forrest Primary School

9 Hobart Avenue, Forrest ACT 2603

Phone: 02 6142 1470 

Email: forrestps@ed.act.edu.au  



              
     Website: www.forrestps.act.edu.au

 31 January 2024
FORREST PRIMARY SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2024
EXCURSION INFORMATION FOR PARENTS / CARERS

Dear Parents and Carers,

The Forrest Primary School Swimming Carnival aims to provide an opportunity for confident and competent swimmers to participate in competitive events, and for developing swimmers to participate in non-competitive events. It also provides an opportunity for students to be selected to represent Forrest Primary School at the South/Weston Swimming Carnival.

Year 2 students born in 2016 and students in Years 3 to 6 are invited to attend the carnival, provided they can confidently swim at least 25 metres. It is essential that all students participating in competitive events can swim at least 50 metres competently, and that all students participating in non-competitive events can swim at least 25 metres competently. There will be no novelty events for non-swimmers. Non-swimmers will stay at school on the day and will participate in water fun activities. Children staying at school participating in the water fun activities should bring a towel, sun-smart hat, a change of clothes and a spare bag for their wet clothes.

It is important that staff are aware of your child’s swimming ability before the event. Please carefully complete the attached permission note, medical form and indicate your child’s swimming ability.

Any parents or carers who are available to help on the day are invited to contact Mark Robson at mark.robson@ed.act.edu.au  Any assistance would be greatly appreciated!


[image: image7.png]ACT

Government





The school has made every effort to keep cost for this excursion at a minimum level. If necessary, parents or students can confidentially discuss support to meet the cost of the excursion with the principal. Please contact the front office if you would like to speak with the principal.

Attendance at this excursion is optional. Schools may offer or facilitate specific optional items, activities and services for which parents are required to pay if they want their child to access them. These excursions are classified as optional enrichment programs. If you do not wish your child to attend then a program will be available at the school.

Parents who wish their child to attend can pay the full amount within the given timeframe, or alternatively, make arrangements to make regular payments through an agreed payment plan. Cases of hardship should be referred to the Principal for confidential assessment.

NOTE: Excursions are an optional enrichment activity and parents are expected to cover the costs incurred. If your child is not able to attend on the day, refunds may not be available for some or all the costs.

Contingency: If the excursion does not go ahead due to unforeseen circumstance a return will be issued.
Behavioural expectations: Staff accompanying students on excursions will take all reasonable care while the students are in their charge to protect them from injury and to control and supervise their behaviour and activities. Parents should be aware that staff members are not responsible for injuries or damage to property, which may occur on an excursion where, in all circumstances, staff have not been negligent.  Parents should warn children of the risks to themselves, to others and to property, of impulsive, wilful or disobedient behaviour. Students who indulge in such behaviours may be sent home.
Kind Regards,

Laurel Rodrigues
               Mark Robson


Principal                                           Sports Coordinator


                              
FORREST PRIMARY SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL
PERMISSION NOTE – please return by Thursday 15 February
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I give permission for my child 
in class 
to attend the Forrest Primary School Swimming Carnival and take part in swimming/aquatic activities as outlined in the attached Excursion Information for Parents / Carers (including contingency plans).
I agree to my child participating in the swimming/aquatic activities associated with this excursion mentioned previously. I have discussed with my child the need for expected behaviour on this excursion. I authorise the school to make arrangements for the welfare of my child (including medical or surgical treatment) in an emergency and I agree to meet the associated costs. I have provided to the school all medical information relevant to my child attending this excursion.

I agree that my child will be under the authority of the school for the duration of the excursion and that the school is authorised to return my child to school or home at my expense if the school considers that circumstances warrant such action. I give permission for my child to travel by private car, driven by a staff member or parent, in an emergency. 

The Medical Information and Consent Form (attached) must be completed annually, prior to the first excursion of the year.
Will your child require medication to be administered during the excursion?

Yes      
          No   
If yes, please complete a Permission to Administer Medication (available from the front office).

Is there any additional information you need to provide to support your child’s participation in this excursion? 

Yes             No   
If yes, please provide these details below:
	

	

	

	

	


Medicare number: ________________________________________________________________________

Private health fund & membership number (if applicable):

Parent / Carer name (please print):

Signature:
Date:
FORREST PRIMARY SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL

PAYMENT NOTE – please return by Thursday 15 February

The event cost is $20.00
Student name: 
Class: 

I am paying the amount of: $ 

Payment methods are either: 


QuickWeb is the preferred payment method for Forrest School. Access the method either through www.forrestps.act.edu.au or using the QR Code below.

Please use the fee code: SC24
Receipt number: 

Or

At the school office using either EFTPOS or Cash (please provide the correct money)

FORREST PRIMARY SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL
COMPETITOR NOMINATION FORM – please return by Thursday 15 February

Please complete and return this page only if your child is attending the Carnival.
Student name: 
Class: 

Year of birth: 

(Only students born in 2016 or earlier can attend.)
Important information for 200m Medley and 100m events

The 200m Medley and any events not listed below will not be held at the school carnival. Instead, students who wish to represent the school at the South/Weston Swimming Carnival are required to submit their Swimming Club times for these events to Mr Robson by Tuesday 5 March. To submit your child’s times, or if you have any questions or concerns, please email mark.robson@ed.act.edu.au. 

25m Events

Each 25m event is only for non-competitive swimmers. Please only enter your child in 25m events if they can swim 25m and are not doing the 50m event in the same stroke. 

Students will receive house points for each event they enter. No ribbons will be awarded for 25m events.  
My child can confidently and competently swim at least 25m:

Yes

No                                                          

My child would like to participate in: 

	
	50m Freestyle
	
	25m Freestyle 

	
	50m Backstroke
	
	25m Backstroke

	
	50m Breaststroke
	
	25m Breaststroke

	
	50m Butterfly
	
	


Non-swimmers 

Non-swimmers will remain at school for the day and will participate in water fun activities. More information will be sent out via Seesaw closer to the date.
Date: Tuesday 20 February 


Time: 9:15am depart Forrest Primary School. Return to school at 2:35pm.


Place: Stromlo Leisure Centre, corner of Uriarra Road and Dave McInnes Road, Stromlo ACT


Transport: bus


Wear: swimmers underneath house-coloured clothes (Philip – green, Dampier – yellow, Cook – blue, Flinders – red) 


Bring: hat, towel, bag for wet clothes, drink bottle, food for the day (please note there will be no canteen facilities available to students)


Cost: $20.00


Coordinating teacher: Mark Robson


Permission note due date: Thursday 15 February 


Emergency contact details on the day: Forrest Primary (02) 6142 1470 or the venue (02) �HYPERLINK "https://www.google.com/search?surl=1&q=stromlo+leisure+centre&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU993AU993&oq=stromlo+leisure+centre&gs_lcrp=EgZjaHJvbWUyBggAEEUYOdIBCDU0NDJqMGo3qAIAsAIA&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8"��5114 2900�















